



KINGSWOOD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

**KRA Committee Meeting Minutes
2nd July 2018**

	Action By
PRESENT: John, Roger, Tim, Derek, Sharon, Averil, Joy, Glen, Sam, Lorraine, Andy, Catherine,	
APOLOGIES: Anthony, Rita, Pat, Ken, Beryl, Jo	
<p>MATTERS ARISING:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Minutes from last meeting agreed – proposed by Sam, seconded by Averil. • Minutes from two meetings ago still awaited. Anthony putting together. • Smartwater: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ email addresses needed for residents who received the Smart Water packs. John to put on KRA Facebook page and also in the next newsletter. ○ signs have been put up on all roads except Kingswood Road and Appletree Walk as discussions with Ringway are ongoing about where they can be put up. Smaller ones still to be put up on service road. ○ disappointed that not many visible stickers on windows. Reminder to go in newsletter. ○ Tim applied for an extra £3,000 from Police Commissioner and this has been awarded. This now covers the cost the KRA put forward so frees up funds to help with the Summer Function for 2019 that has been discussed at previous meetings. • Following problems, the Imam Hussain Foundation will not be able to park in the Junior car park any further. • Car at end of Meadow Road and ashtray contents – John has spoken to PCSO. • Feasibility Study – initial report has been received and Tim attended a meeting. There are a number of recommendations but these are for the whole of the A405 from Harvester to A41 and not just our area. 	<p>Anthony</p> <p>John</p> <p>John</p>
<p>CHAIR'S REPORT: There were a number of complaints from residents about overnight noise on A405 during cleaning work.</p>	
VICE CHAIR'S REPORT: Nothing to report in Anthony's absence.	
SECRETARY'S REPORT: Nothing to report	
SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT: Nothing to report in Pat's absence.	
<p>TREASURER'S REPORT:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Balance currently stands at £6,500 with £3,000 to come in and £400 to go out. This leaves approx £9,000. • Membership stands at 659. • A Quiz was held a couple of weeks ago went well. 60 people attended, it was well received and requests for another event was made. People at the quiz asked if the profits from the event could be donated to charity. On this occasion it was decided to give the profit to the Parkinson's Disease charity. The KRA will discuss in advance a recipient for donations from the next quiz. 	

FUNDRAISING SECRETARY'S REPORT: A few extra members have joined and they have been given Smartwater kits. If Street Reps have any other new members, let Sam know and she will give them kits.	Street Reps
EDITOR'S REPORT: In Jo's absence, it was requested that some of the footers on the newsletter change. It was agreed to remove the website address as this only contains basic information now. Also it was suggested to take the word 'new' off the bit about the Police 101 number as this is no longer new.	Jo
WEBSITE MANAGER'S REPORT: Nothing to report.	
PLANNING MANAGER'S REPORT: In Ken's absence, it was noted that there was a lot of activity at Fern Way. However, the Planning Enforcement officer has attended.	
STREET REP'S REPORT: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Catherine – local schools do not advertise their Summer Fairs with the KRA. John had already emailed them but received no reply. He will follow up as the Infant Fun Day was apparently not very well attended. • Sharon – new member in Meadow Road. Also, Sharon not around in August, so she has done two months LHD tickets in one go. • Andy – traffic speeding along Briar Road towards lower end, especially a DPD delivery van. John will mention to DPD. 20 mph zone is still progressing but slowed down by Ringway who are discussing location of signs on lampposts. Also, issues with human faeces outside Nursery was dealt with. 	John John
ANY OTHER BUSINESS: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Andy is back at meetings – please add to email circulation list. • Facebook Page – some requests have been made to join but when contact made, people have not come back to confirm details. It was agreed to give 7 days from request, then if information not received, request will be deleted. • Summer Social Event for KRA Committee – John will email information in August. • It was noted that information from KRA meetings was not publicised. A bullet point list of topics used to be included in newsletters and it was suggested this would be done again. John and Jo discuss how this could be resurrected but making sure sensitive data is not include. 	Lorraine John/Jo
DATE/TIME OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 3rd September at 8pm	
MEETING CLOSED: 8.45pm	